

	Good to Know21st January 2021

Working with Families News

	News:
	For more info:

	Up-to-date local information on COVID-19 restrictions can be found on Council’s website 
	Sandwell Latest 

	The COVID Winter Grant Scheme, is funding specifically for families facing financial hardship as a direct result of the impact of Covid-19. It can be used for essential household items, food or utility bills. 
	To see who can claim, or apply online:
https://www.sandwell.gov.uk/info/200354/coronavirus_advice/4560/covid_winter_grant_scheme

or call the emergency helpline 
0121 569 2266

	There are two options for getting tested for Covid-19 in Sandwell. You can get a test if you have Covid-19 symptoms (a high temperature, a new continuous cough or a change to your sense of taste or smell), OR you can get a rapid test to see if you have Covid-19 if you don’t have any symptoms. This test is only for people with no Covid-19 symptoms.
	https://www.sandwell.gov.uk/testsandwell


	Changes Antenatal is being offered as both a three-week virtual course and as a distant-learning programme.  If you know anyone who lives in Sandwell and is expecting a baby encourage them to book a place.
	https://bookwhen.com/changes 

	Bump to Baby is a new online information session before offered in Sandwell highlighting the importance of early communication skills with parents.
	https://bookwhen.com/changes

	Best Beginnings is offering free group support sessions to mums, dads and other non-birth parents who may be feeling anxious or isolated at the moment.
	https://www.bestbeginnings.org.uk/see-hear-respond


	The Family Information Service are offering parents the opportunity to attend a short online session to find out more about the services they offer.
	https://bookwhen.com/changes

	Sandwell Children’s Safeguarding Partnership have produced a 7 minute briefing.
	


	Ask for ANI (Action Needed Immediately) is a codeword scheme developed by the Home Office to provide a discreet way for victims of domestic abuse to signal that they need emergency help from the safety of their local pharmacy.
	


	Hempsall’s has been funded by DfE to provide a National Webinar for Family-Facing Professionals. Its aim is to increase confidence and skills in supporting take-up of 15 hours early learning for least advantaged two-year-olds. It will be on 9th February 9.30am
	
Book: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/changing-lives-through-childcare-tickets-132436253399


	SAFL is offering a FREE online workshop to help parents understand the importance of E-safety. It includes how to set up secure passwords, parental controls and how to know and spot the dangers online for young people. It starts on 2nd February 2021 10am-12pm.
	https://www.learnsafl.ac.uk/pages/home/online-courses/ict-courses-online/e-safety-for-parents


	Do you have a child under the age of 6? Then the University of York would like to hear from you. They are carrying out a piece of research on memory and sleep in parents. There are prize draws for participants.
	https://sites.google.com/york.ac.uk/the-omg-sleep-study/home

Contact: SleepStudy@york.ac.uk

	Check out the Change4Life website and get kids moving with their favourite Disney characters and ‘Shake Up Games’. The website also links to Mental Health tips for Parents.
	https://www.nhs.uk/change4life

	Action for Children are delivering FREE virtual classes for Pre-schoolers which include Baby Massage, Messy Play, Little Sparklers, Physical and Junior Explorers. Materials can be accessed via Whats App and email. Starts February.
	You’ll receive a goody bag for completing. To register your
interest or ask for further information then please call
0121 588 5431

	Thinkuknow have produced a series of simple 15-minute activities families can do to support their child's online safety at home. Packs are available for ages 4 to 14+. 
	https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/

	Ollee, is a virtual friend developed by Parent Zone and funded by BBC Children in Need’s A Million & Me. Aimed at 8-11 year olds and their parents, Ollee helps families talk about difficult topics. Resources packs are also available to accompany learning.
	https://parentzone.org.uk/Ollee


	If you would like to promote services or information in this newsletter or share a good news story, please contact the team.
	Parent Support Team
parent_support@sandwell.gov.uk
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SANDWELL CHILDREN’S SAFEGUARDING PARTNERSHIP  


7 Minute Briefing – Working Together 2018; December 2020 Update 
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In December 2020, 'Working Together to Safeguard Children 2018' was 


updated. We’ve put together this summary, which outlines key changes 


and details a Government consultation currently being undertaken. 


 


Update to 


terminology 


within the 


document: 


 


Addition: 


 


 


People in Positions of Trust 


(p.60) “behaved or may have 


behaved in a way that indicates 


they may not be suitable to 


work with children” has been 


added.  This was added earlier 


last year to Keeping Children Safe 


in Education to capture concerns 


around transferable risk; for 


example, where a person who 


works with children is involved in 


a domestic abuse incident at 


home and this may have 


implications for their suitability 


to work with children. 


Safeguarding Partnerships: 


In the section on Relevant 
Agencies, it now says;  


“The safeguarding partners 
should set out in their 
published arrangements 
which organisations and 
agencies they will be 
working with to safeguard 
and promote the welfare of 
children,” previously it said 
“must set out”. 


  


 


The Government 


are consulting on: 


 *revisions to ‘Keeping 


children safe in education’, 


the statutory guidance that 


sets out what schools and 


colleges should do and the 


legal duties with which they 


must comply to keep 


children safe 


 
*revisions to the advice on Sexual 


Violence and Sexual Harassment 


between Children in Schools and 


Colleges 


 To ensure your views are included 


click on this link: Keeping Children 


Safe in Education: Proposed 


Revisions 2021                    


Deadline: 4 March 2021 


The impact of domestic 


abuse, including 


controlling or coercive 


behaviour, has been 


integrated throughout the 


revised guidance. 


Contextual safeguarding was renamed in 


the guidance as “assessment of risk 


outside the home” (p.25) and teenage 


relationship abuse has been added as an 


area of risk, however the primary 


content of this section has not changed. 


Both domestic violence and 


controlling and coercive control 


have been added to the definitions 


within (p.110 & 111). The changes 


state (p.14) that practitioners need 


to develop their knowledge and 


skills in addressing the impact that 


domestic violence has upon 


children, both as witnesses and by 


being forced to collude in this. 


Addition: 


The Homelessness duty has been 


added (p.23) in relation to local 


authorities’ duties to intervene at an 


earlier stage in homelessness and 


duty to refer.  


The Homelessness duty has been 


added to this guidance (p.23) in 


relation to local authorities’ duties to 


intervene at an earlier stage in 


homelessness Early Help (p.14) “has a 


parent/carer in 


custody” has been 


added to the list of 


children in need of 


potential early help. 


Mental Health: 


The importance of 


mental health concerns 


for children has been 


emphasised throughout 


the revised document.  


Under the referral process “Where a child or young 


person is admitted to a mental health facility, 


practitioners should consider whether a referral to 


local authority children’s social care is 


necessary” has been added. 


  


Update to 


terminology within 


the document: 


 


Mental health has been added to 


physical health (p.7 & p.14) and the 


significance of mental health 


concerns about a child have been 


linked to abuse, neglect or 


exploitation.  
While aimed at school staff, the advice to 


refer concerns about a child’s mental health 


to children’s services while not making 


mental health diagnoses (p.18), is relevant to 


other roles. 


 


Addition: 


Information has been refined in response to 


the Data Protection Act 2018 and General 


Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). This 


includes guidance about appropriate 


information sharing of safeguarding and 


child protection concerns. 
This includes the explicit statement that 


data protection legislation does not 


prevent the sharing of information to 


keep a child safe and that consent is not 


required when sharing information for 


safeguarding and protecting the welfare 


of a child (p.19). 
In making decisions about 


appropriate information sharing, 


the guidance recommends using 


GDPR lawful bases for sharing, 


i.e. legal obligation (the exercise 


of official authority) or public 


task (a task performed in the 


public interest). 
Further 


information about 


this is available in 


the new 


appendices 


(Appendix B) and 


includes a useful 


myth busting guide 


to information 


sharing (p.21). 



https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-safeguard-children--2

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/keeping-children-safe-in-education-proposed-revisions-2021

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/keeping-children-safe-in-education-proposed-revisions-2021

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/keeping-children-safe-in-education-proposed-revisions-2021

https://www.gov.uk/data-protection

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-data-protection/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-data-protection/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/lawful-basis-for-processing/

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-data-protection/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/lawful-basis-for-processing/legal-obligation/

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-data-protection/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/lawful-basis-for-processing/public-task/

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-data-protection/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/lawful-basis-for-processing/public-task/
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‘Ask for ANI’: Briefing on Domestic Abuse Codeword Scheme for 


local partners 


 


What is Ask for ANI? 


Ask for ANI (Action Needed Immediately) is a codeword scheme developed by the 


Home Office to provide a discreet way for victims of domestic abuse to signal that they 


need emergency help from the safety of their local pharmacy.  


 


Why has Ask for ANI been developed? 


We know that local areas are already doing great work to support victims of domestic 


abuse who may be more isolated and finding it more difficult to access help and 


support as a result of the Covid-19 pandemic. Local areas have worked quickly and 


innovatively to provide awareness-raising campaigns and initiatives that are already 


providing vital help to those at risk from domestic abuse. 


The ‘Ask for ANI’ scheme is intended to work alongside and build on existing work 


and provide an additional tool that can be used to help the most vulnerable victims 


access emergency support in the community.  


The scheme has been developed with the help of partners including the domestic 


abuse sector, pharmacy associations and the police and is being rolled out across the 


UK from January 2021. It is being independently evaluated by Ipsos MORI and we are 


keen to work with local areas to assess how the scheme is working and understand 


how it can be improved and adapted to meet local needs.  


 


How does the scheme work? 


Victims of domestic abuse will be able to use the codeword ANI in participating 


pharmacies (including all Boots stores and participating independent pharmacies) to 


let staff know that they require an emergency police response or help contacting a 


helpline or specialist support service. 


Participating pharmacies will display posters in their window and around the pharmacy 


to let customers know that they can approach their staff to seek help. Any information 


shared will be treated confidentially.  


When a victim uses the codeword or asks for help, the member of staff will offer to 


accompany the individual to the consultation room. They will then check whether the 


victim wants the police to be called. If so, the staff member will offer the use of a phone 


to dial 999 or make the call on the victim’s behalf.  







   


 


If the victim is not in an emergency situation, the staff member will support the victim 


to contact a national domestic abuse helpline or local support service. They may also 


contact the police via 101. 


Information about how pharmacies can access interpretation services in included in 


the training guidance and animation. 


Which pharmacies will be participating in Ask for ANI? 


The scheme is voluntary so not all pharmacies will be participating in Ask for ANI, 


however participating pharmacies will display posters like this to show that they are 


operating the scheme: 


  


Some pharmacies in your area will already be running the Safe Spaces scheme which 


enables victims of domestic abuse to use the pharmacy consultation room to access 


information on domestic abuse support services. The Ask for ANI scheme can work 


alongside Safe Spaces to support victims who need more immediate assistance to 


signal that they need help and for pharmacy staff to direct them to the help they need. 


Safe Spaces pharmacies can also adopt Ask for ANI and can display jointly branded 


materials like this: 


 


The Home Office will arrange for details of participating pharmacies to be shared with 


local areas. 


It should be noted that all pharmacies have safeguarding policies and procedures and 


will respond to requests for help from vulnerable members of the community 


accordingly. We are working with the police and national pharmacy bodies to ensure 


all pharmacies are aware of the scheme so that staff working in non-participating 


pharmacies know the codeword and understand that a safeguarding response is 


required if someone uses the codeword in their pharmacy. 


How can local partners support the Ask for ANI scheme? 


Ask for ANI has been developed to provide a model for emergency assistance to be  


provided to victims of domestic abuse in the community, but we recognise that local 


ownership and commitment to the scheme will be key to its success. We would 


welcome your help in raising awareness of Ask for ANI across local networks to help 



https://uksaysnomore.org/safespaces/

https://uksaysnomore.org/safespaces/





   


ensure that victims and frontline professionals know the codeword and how it can be 


used to access emergency support. We would also welcome any feedback on how the 


scheme is being implemented as part of your response to tackling domestic abuse 


locally. 


What should local partners expect on account of the launch of the scheme? 


We expect use of the scheme to be at low numbers but local domestic abuse services 


may receive phone calls from pharmacies assisting a victim. Local services should 


follow their usual processes in providing help and support. Feedback about the 


scheme maybe discussed at local partnership meeting and you may wish to integrate 


Ask for ANI in to your local strategic planning. 


Local partners may also see media communications about the scheme around the 


time that the scheme goes live. We will aim to ensure that these are as refined and 


targeted as possible so as to keep the codeword itself discreet. 


Communication materials and guidance for pharmacies 


Pharmacies can sign up to Ask for ANI by completing this online form. 


Once registered, pharmacies will be sent a link to posters and training materials 


which include an animated video explaining how the scheme works.  


Get in touch 


We’d welcome any questions or feedback on the Ask for ANI scheme and please let 


us know if there is any additional information or support you need. Please contact 


the Home Office team at AskforANI@homeoffice.gov.uk  


 



https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.homeofficesurveys.homeoffice.gov.uk%2Fs%2F0HK4AO%2F&data=04%7C01%7CLyndsey.Mullins5%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7Ce71e41954a33473d9fe608d8a28adb28%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af182245945c2%7C0%7C0%7C637438068887696002%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=g9JhYaYgFauwF%2FVDoNXZuF4b0nfdNwDS4vPiOHQ3rzI%3D&reserved=0

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.homeofficesurveys.homeoffice.gov.uk%2Fs%2F0HK4AO%2F&data=04%7C01%7CLyndsey.Mullins5%40homeoffice.gov.uk%7Ce71e41954a33473d9fe608d8a28adb28%7Cf24d93ecb2914192a08af182245945c2%7C0%7C0%7C637438068887696002%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=g9JhYaYgFauwF%2FVDoNXZuF4b0nfdNwDS4vPiOHQ3rzI%3D&reserved=0

mailto:AskforANI@homeoffice.gov.uk

mailto:AskforANI@homeoffice.gov.uk
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